
ECA Board of Directors Meeting 

Edgebrook Library 

Monday, October 7, 2019   6:30 PM 

 

Minutes 

Meeting called to order 6:30pm. September minutes were approved with one change.  Justin indicated 
that he did not recommend a special lighting ceremony. 

In attendance: Mary Biesty, Jennifer Carlson, Michelle Christensen,   Dennis Henley, Jeff Manuel, Nora 
Shea,  Nancy Williams, Susan Zelner,  Jerome Witte, Jennifer Herren, Jan Kupiec, Tom Misiewicz, Caryn 
Meyers,  Beverly Padratzik, Lidia Pomaville, Christine Rosenberg, Ewa Ryan,  and Jeff Singer 

Absent: Craig Caimi, Kevin Haran (resigned), Tom Kraft, and Justin Ochonicki  

Officer’s Reports 

President’s Report:  Jeff asked for a volunteer to serve on the North Park Village Advisory Board and 
Christine Rosenberg has stepped up to fill this role.  Jeff announced that the committee to create a 
resident survey on how ECA dues should be allocated will meet on Wednesday October 16th at Nancy’s 
house.  The committee is chaired by Michelle Christensen and include the following directors: Mary B. 
Tom M, Nora S., Nancy W., and Justin. 

Vice President’s Report: The Spookiest House judging will be on Monday October 28th.  Nancy passed 
out a flyer with the details and cost.  Board members are encouraged to participate.  Please RSVP Nancy 
by October 21st.  Friends and spouses are invited. 

Treasurer’s Report: Jeff Singer shared the updated 2019 ECA budget.  The budget update reflects an off 
budget Holiday light expense that was approved by the Board earlier this year. 

Secretary’s Report:  Nancy and Mary met with Alderman Napolitano several weeks ago and discussed 
the changes to his Advisory Board.  Christine will continue to monitor all Zoning issues in the Edgebrook 
neighborhood and advise the board of any proposed changes.  The secretary reminded board members 
that our next meeting would be held on WEDNESDAY, November 6th at the library.  

Director’s Reports 

Nominating Committee:  There are two candidates for the board that have been vetted and are 
considered strong candidates.  Several other names have surfaced and are being contacted.  The 
nominating committee will present our slate at the next board meeting. 

Programs:  The next General meeting will be held in on November 19th  at Edgebrook School at 6:30 pm. 
Sarah Langford from   https://onthequadconsulting.com/ will present and answer questions about the 



college admission process.  The Spookiest House winners will be presented as well as the new slate of 
candidates for the board. 

Special Events: The Holiday Stroll is once again scheduled for the Sunday after Thanksgiving December 
1st.  Santa is booked from 2pm until 5pm.  Nancy requested an additional $250.00 for the Holiday Stroll 
expense.  Motion was made and approved unanimously. Jennifer and Mary will run the craft area and 
Michelle will seek Girl Scout volunteers to help. 

Community Development:  Top Driver is leaving and a Pediatric Vision Center will be opening in the 
same location.  The corner block of stores (Lee Nails and more) is up for sale for $1.5 million.  The 
daycare center next to Starbucks has closed and the landlord is seeking a new day care operator.   

Membership: Sent out via email on Monday, October 7, 2019, the membership statistics are: 

540 Members (includes the 4 lifetime members for whom we do not receive dues); the average 
number of members per year over the last 11 years is 587; 
$22,335 Funds Collected ($660 over the 2019 projected revenue of $21,675) 
72 Memberships needed to match 2018 membership number 
4Q2019 membership renewal letters were mailed the week of October 1. 
 
Hello Autumn!   The Fall Bulb, Plant & Seed Swap is Saturday, October 12, from 10AM - 1PM at 
the Edgebrook Library.  The event, a co-production of the ECA and the Library, includes a child's 
craft project from 10AM - 11AM, a Taste the Harvest cooking demonstration from 11 AM - 
Noon, a rain barrel giveaway, a giveaway of 50 oak samplings, and plenty of swapping by 
gardening experts and gardening wannabes.  
 
Media and Publicity: Justin promoted the Fall Bulb, Plant &Seed swap at the library.  In addition, he has 
begun promoting the ECA's Spookiest Contest.  Lidia will again update the Trick or Treating map for 
social media. 
 
Forests and Parks/ Finance: Craig was absent. 

Safety and Transportation:  Jerome will reach out to last year’s snowplowing contractor to renew for 
this year. 

Beautification: Caryn updated the board on the triangle.  The area is being cleared for the holiday 
decorating.  She is planning on publicizing the need for volunteers for next year.  Service hours will be 
given.  She provided the board with the proposed changes for the area along the Metra tracks where the 
Welcome to Edgebrook sign is located. 

Snowplowing and Police/Fire: Jerome committed to overseeing the police/fire issues until further 
notice. 

Newsletter:  Dennis informed the board that the deadline for the 11/23 newsletter will be on 11/4. 



Old Business:   

New Business:   

Meeting adjourned 7:50 pm 

 

NEXT MEETING: Next meeting will be held on Wednesday, November 6th at 6:30 pm in the community 
room of the Edgebrook Library.  Please remember to contact Jeff if you are unable to attend. 

 
Future Board Meetings  
Wednesday November 6th  
Monday Dec 11, 2019  
 
Special Events 2019 

Sunday, December 1st Holiday Stroll 

General Meeting 2019 

Tuesday, November 19th at Edgebrook School at 
6:30 pm. 

. 

 

 

 








